PUBLIC SAFETY & JUSTICE COORDINATING COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES

    January 14th, 2019
Members Present:  Paul Steele, Wallace Habhegger, Douglas Path, Rod Sherwood, and Gregg Vinslauski
Members Absent: None
Also Present: Sheriff Wes Revels, Bob Smith, Stan Hendricksen, Ryan Hallman, Randy Williams, Mark Jerdee, and Eric Weihe
Wallace Habhegger called the meeting to order at 5:01 pm. 
Review of the December 10th, 2018 minutes:  Sherwood moved to approve the December 10th, 2018 meeting minutes, second by Vinslauski.  Motion carried (5-0).  
Medical Examiner:

Budget Review: Robert Smith budget looks good for 2018. Next month will bring line item transfer for 2018 salaries.Otherwise fare amount in 2018 was below 100%. 

Found some cheaper online training that deputies went to so they were able to keep the education and travel down for 2018.
Monthly Activities/Caseload Report: Cases at the end of year was very busy. In determent cases are outstanding at 29 as they are not yet completed.
Justice Department:
Budget Review: 2018 budget looks good. Overall at 92.2% for 2018. 

Justice Program Report: 
Eric Weihe discussed Justice Department budget for 2018. Nothing out of ordinary. Still finishing working with the DA’s office to work out what the new offers will be to the defendants for the 3rd and 4th OWI cases instead of the current OWI multiples program.
Not much change in statistics.  All bracelets were claimed. 1 Beacon still being returned. 1 base unit found and will get a credit on that. No lost bracelets currently.
2019 Budget Adjustment: Approval for 2019 TAAD Grant to be used for our OWI TX Court. Justice Programs are approved to receive $2,125 for travel/training, $4,875 for supplies and operating expenses, and $5,000 for consultants (Judge Ziegler has found someone who is willing to complete an evaluation on the OWI TX court). The state approved to reimburse a total of $12,000 in the grant to Monroe County. The state is requiring Monroe County to match $4,000 but that match can be money or staff’s working time. No monies will be needed from Monroe County as staffing will cover the entire amount of the match.
Path moved to approve, Second by Sherwood (5-0)
DISPATCH
Budget Review: Randy Williams discussed budget. Overall total is 98.1% on 2018 budget. Overtime budget will be covered by roll up codes. 
Budget Adjustment 2018: Go live is February 25th. Zuercher Next Gen 911 Project is is being rolled into 2019. Carry Remaining funds in the budget need to be rolled forward to the 2019 budget. IT Pool Funds Applied in the amount of $62,602.25 to the technology Pool. From 2018-2019 budget
Steel moved to approve, Second by Vinslauski (5-0)
SHERIFF

Budget Review: Sheriff Revels does not have much to review overall budget is currently at 96.2%. Reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule with the Committee. 
Sheriffs’ Dept. 2018 Line Item Transfer: In order to cover 2018 patrol overtime line item transfer from multiple lines: Patrol Education & Travel at $3,698.00, Patrol Investigative Expense at $2,442.00, Sheriff Admin-Health Insurance at $4,860.00, Sheriff Admin-Salaries at $10,000, Detective-Salaries at $10,000, and Detective-Health Ins at $12,000 to equal $43,000 to coverage patrol overtime shortage. 

Sherwood moved to approve, Second by Vinslauski . (5-0) 
Sheriff’s Office requesting 2 credit cards for approval for 1 new deputy (Amanda Marshall) and 1 for Sheriff Revels as per usual request in the past.  Path moved to approve, Second by Sherwood. (5-0)
Discussions on how many deputy positions were approved for 2019. Sheriff Revels will look into this further to see how 
many were approved for 2019 and will report on this next month. Board believed it was 2 positions. 

Zuercher Project Update presented by Randy Williams: We had our Project Kick Off Meeting on 12/7/18. We are meeting by telephone every week. 

Our working group consists of Booker Ferguson, Sparta PD, Mark Jerdee, Amy Meimann, Stan Hendrickson and Ryan Hallman, Sheriff’s Dept. Randy Williams, Dispatch and John Mehtala and Mongshoua Xiong with IS. Group members are tentative and can change.

The servers have been ordered and Zuercher has begun programming them. These will be received in Monroe County the first week of February to start the input process on our end. 

Things are moving along quickly and the “Go Live” date is anticipated in October. Some things coming in the next couple months (ALL TENATIVE AND SUBJECT TO CHANGE):

1/16       Data Conversion Conference Call  (starting at 1400 hours);

2/4         Servers will arrive at Monroe County (some time during this week or the next)

2/11     Zuercher will be on site all week for the BPR (Business Practice Review). Zuercher personnel will

go around to the different departments to review our we are using our current systems to help them to set up our new Zuercher System. 
Sheriff Revels adds that Rob Conroy will be back mid next week and he has advanced degree in project management and so sheriff Revels and Rob will meet to discuss what is needed to be structured and implemented. They will review who is on the committee as well. As sheriff Revels learns more about the interfaces Ryan Hallman informed him that there was a vital piece that was not included in the contract. This missing piece was for the interface between live scan and records management system in the jail. That interface was quoted at $8700.00 and this was not budgeted for .Sheriff Revels contacted the representative and asked for a discount and got approval today to get that interface at 50% off. Will try to review budget to see if able to implement in 2019 budget. There are no contingency funds built into this project per Randy for this project in which they normally do for large projects. 
MUNIS/Pelco/Velocity Updates: Habhegger informed Sheriff Revels that this will be on the monthly agenda to discuss any ongoing issues. Ryan Hallman spoke to John Mehtala. In regards to Velocity and Pelco the company Baycom (which comes out of the IT budget) is interested in taking over but have some to figure out if Velocity and Pelco will work together. Currently the jail is working on proper time to do this test in order to see if Pelco and Velocity will work together but as to not affect the jail too much during this test. There are a few locks that were still not working properly within the facility but are being worked on. Issue still remains that if this system crashes there is no one able to fix the issues as our contract for maintenance has expired which poses risks with locks, cameras, and doors within the building.
Monthly Activities/Case Load Reports: Sheriff Revels states he plans to review monthly activities before the next meeting to see if he notices any significance in the reports. Jail population is at 120 as of now. No out of county housing presently. 2 inmates currently out at mental health facilities. Jail will be changing meals vendors on 3/1/19 to the company called Summit and Aramark will no longer be our vendor.
Sheriff Revels brings up discussion on Chapter 59 which is Public Protection & Safety which states that there will be an annual inspection at least once per year by the board of each county, or a committee thereof, shall visit, inspect and examine each jail maintained by the county, as to health, cleanliness and discipline, and the keeper of the jail shall lay before the board or the committee a calendar setting forth the name, age, and cause of committal of each prisoner. If it appears to the board or committee that any provisions of the law have been violated or neglected, the board or committee shall immediately give notice of the violation to the district attorney of the county. Habhegger states at the February 2019 Public Safety meeting they will decide on a date and time for this to occur. Sheriff Revels also adds that he would like the board to also have one of the meals that is served to the inmates at the time of the visit. 

Sherwood asked a question in regards to K-9 unit and fundraising. Sheriff Revels states he would like funding to come from other sources than fundraising such as a 501 3C non-profit structure are what other counties use. Will be discussed further at the February 2019 meeting where the Sheriff will bring a report on the expenses incurred throughout the year for the K-9 program.
Darlene Pintarro informs board of a meeting tomorrow in Portland township about dam structures and how to move forward with the dams and if they will be replacing them or take another sort of action. Reports that Molly Ostrander from Dispatch has been assisting in the 30% emergency management role in Rob Conroy’s absence. 
Informed board that there had been an anhydrous ammonia leak at Warrens Cold Storage the weekend before Christmas. Lacrosse County had been called in and the situation was mediated. 
Next Meeting Date/Time: February 11th, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. 
Agenda Items for next meeting:  1. MUNIS/Pelco/Velocity Issue Update.   2. Zuercher Project Updates Monthly.  3. K-9 Unit Costs/Expenses 4. Committee Member Jail Visit and select day and time.
Habhegger adjourned the meeting at 6:10 p.m.
Recorder 
Amy Meimann
